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Mars, planet of passions and anger
rules this sign. 

Aries persons are active and
ambitious, bold and impulsive. If

there is a bad influence, they might
become rash and aggressive. If there

are good influences on Ascendant
they may feel confident, courageous,

enterprising with high aims, most
sympathetic, generous and sensitive.

A R I E S



Taurus is a fixed and earthy sign, they
have great endurance and much

patience. But when provoked, they
become angry and vicious like a bull.

They are slow and steady, plodding
and persevering, patient and

persistent. They are conservative and
a man of strong will .  They can be
good administrator. They do not

waste their energy. They do not act in
an impulsive manner.

T A U R U S



Gemini is a dual sign. This makes the
persons to travel frequently. They are

always of dual minded and are,
therefore, not able to take decisions
quickly. They follow more than one

occupation at a time. They can
understand, grasp,analyse things
quickly. They have good retentive

power.

G E M I N I



The owner of this sign Moon
sometimes waning and sometimes

waxing makes the person's life a
remarkable and changeable

especially when Saturn influences.
They take a long time in coming to a

decision. They love money and like to
hoard money. Many of them are of a
miserly nature. They are all  prone to

digestive and lung troubles. 

C A N C E R



Sun governs Leo sign. Leo sign
people appearance is dignified, rather

imposing and commanding. The
significator of royalty and kingly the

Sun with symbol of a lion make them
bold and courageous. 

They are generally sympathetic,
generous and helpful to the mankind.

They have great faith in friends and
relatives. They may be head of some

community or connected in
organizations.

L E O



Virgo (Kanya) sign is ruled by
Mercury, which is an inconstant

planet, so such people are fond of
quick changes. However, they are

very conscientious and very capable
of handling work even in

unfavourable situations. They have
sound commercial instinct and want
to grow rich as quickly as possible.

V I R G O



Venus, a planet of luxuries and
comforts rules Libra sign. They weigh
the merits and demerits of a subject
and then express their opinion. They

are constructive critics.
The pictorial symbol of this sign is

'balance'.  Hence they are, therefore,
reasonable. They are also modest and

gentle. They love happy and
harmonious life. They love their
home, family and their property.

L I B R A



Mars is the owner of Scorpio sign.
Scorpio people evinces great interest

in occult sciences and spiritual
experiments. They are good research

scholars. They have a very harsh
tongue. They are selfish to the core.

They do not hesitate in passing
sarcastic remarks. If they are at any

time troubled by some body, they
remember it and wait for an
opportunity to take revenge.

S C O R P I O



Sagittarius is a fiery sign. They have
self-confidence. They are at their best

when they have difficulties and
obstacles before them. They are,
therefore, bold, courageous and

pushing. They are ambitious, greedy
and have high aspirations. As Jupiter
is the owner of this sign, they are God
fearing and truth loving. They stick to

their principles and are always for
justice. 

They enjoy outdoor sports regularly.

S A G I T T A R I U S



Saturn, a planet which signifies actions

(karma) is the lord of Capricorn sign. It

is an earthy sign. So the Capricorn

people are economical. They are

prudent, reasonable, thinker and

practical minded. They are most

methodical,  but slow and steady and

have patience. They are calculative and

business minded. They are generally

pessimistic but very cautious and

calculating. They accept the reality of a

thing on its practical outcome.

C A P R I C O R N



Aquarius is an airy sign, they are

intelligent and learned. They have good

memory and are capable in dealing with

the facts. They are not carried away by

flattery. They act carefully after

considering the pros and cons of

everything. They are slow in

understanding things, but once they get

at them, they can handle them with ease

and confidence. They have a broad

outlook and human understanding. They

move in a select society or a group of

persons.

A Q U A R I U S



Pisces is a watery sign ruled by
Jupiter. They are, therefore by nature

easy going, quick understanding,
philosophical,  restless, imaginative,

trustful and fond of romantic life.
They are modest and timid and

hesitate putting themselves forward.
They are idealistic and always believe
in "forget and forgive" spirit in life. On
account of their being over liberal and

overgenerous, they often hamper
their own progress.

P I S C E S
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